SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
POSEYVILLE TOWN COUNCIL
Date of Meeting: Monday, March 18, 2024
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order by Town Council President Justin Rutledge at 7:00 PM
PRESENT: Justin Rutledge, Mike Baehl, and Jodie Rankin
Virtual Attendee’s: None
Meeting called for Awarding of Cemetery Bid/ Mowing Bid.

Justin asked if anyone needed to see the hard copies. Mike stated that as long as all were scanned in, he was okay.
Justin stated that they were all scanned in.

Jystin stated that the low bid was from A Cut Above Landscape Solutions for $600.00 per mowing. The next lowest
was roughly $763.00 per mowing.

Justin asked if there were any questions. Mike asked if in the $600.00 per mowing quote, was the Northside next to
Main St. included in that. Mike said where the wartime monuments are located. Justin and Jodie agreed that this spot
was included. Justin stated that this covered the corner of Main St and 165 all the way to Pine St. Mike wanted to make
sure that that was put in the bid. Justin showed Mike the Bid Proposal where it states “Poseyville Cemetery corner of
Main Street and 165 to Pine Street.” Justin and Jodie agreed that it was put in as part of bid.

Jadie stated that she did also check into the company and they do have 2 other cemetery contracts. Jodie verified and
these other contracts stated they do a really good job. Jodie stated she was concerned about that and she just wanted
to|double check to make sure.

Justin stated that this company is the sole provider for 3 local cemeteries in the Poseyville area for 4 years. Justin also
stated that they did already submit a certificate of insurance already as well.

Mlke made a motion to accept A Cut Above Landscape Solutions bid to do the mowing at the Poseyville
Cemetery and to start as soon as possible and not wait until April 1st and 2nd by Jodie Rankin.

Justin asked if there was anymore to discuss. Mike wanted to know if we should meet with them and walk
through the cemetery and maybe take pictures. That way if someone complains that their headstone was hit
onanything. Mike was just wondering if it would be a good idea or not and stated that he was not sure if the
thjs would be a concern of the companies or not. Justin stated if nothing else he could walk up there and
video it all, to have something, to show if there is/was already damage or if there was no damage at all. Mike
stated this would help some to protect the company. Mike said we have not done this before but thought
maybe this would be helpful. Justin stated when he would contact them to let them know, he would ask if this
is|something they are interested in. Jodie stated they might do that their first time through but she was not




sure. Jodie stated they have done 3 cemeteries so that may be something that they already do. The council
all agreed that it would be something worth asking.

Roll Call Mike Baehl- Yes Jodie Rankin- Yes Justin Rutledge-Yes
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS, the meeting was closed.
With a motion made by Justin Rutledge and 2nd by Mike Baehl the meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting will be held on April 9, 2024 in person and Zoom.

Respectfully submitted,

/ﬂﬁ//%&“—‘

Justin Rutledge Council President

ATTEST:

Christy Foster, Clerk/Treasurer
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